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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

We wish you a Merry Christmas and 

a healthy and prosperous 2021 

Your support of the Jindera News in 

2020 has been appreciated 

The first edition for next year  

will be February 2021 

FOOTBALL GROUND  UPGRADE 
A government grant has allowed a major refurbishment of four sports ground in Greater Hume, includ-

ing Jindera. The works are scheduled to finish in about March 2021. The below photo of the Jindera 

football field gives an idea of the scope of works being undertaken. 
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Hours of Business  
 

TUESDAY   10.00am – 4.00pm 
WEDNESDAY  10.00am – 4.00pm 
THURSDAY   10.00am – 4.00pm 
FRIDAY    10.00am – 4.00pm 

SATURDAY  10.00am – 1.00pm 
 

 

 

 

 

NEW OFFICE HOURS 
 

MONDAY– Closed 

TUESDAY – 11.00am to 2.00pm  

WEDNESDAY – Closed 

THURSDAY – Closed 

FRIDAY – Closed 
 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause but 

remain able to assist you if you wish to PHONE 

6026 3001 and Leave a Message 

Providing a safety net of kindness, consideration, and support for those in our local community in need. 

Rural Care  Link gets ready for  the  New Yea r  
Rural CareLink wishes everyone a Merry Christmas and our best wishes go out  

to all Jindera Newsletter readers and their families for 2021.  
We hope you have a great and refreshing Christmas break.  

     Last  Month  

In the last month, the Jindera Rural Care Link 
Committee has been focusing attention toward get-

ting ready for the New Year. We recently installed 
new shelving for the Op Shop, and have been mak-
ing sure our material, regarding the services and oth-

er support available to those in the community in 
need, is up to date, and we have begun revising our 
organisational brochure.  

 

In other good 

news, we have also 
been able to secure 
the services of a 

social worker, who 
will start next year. 
Rural Care Link 
will again be able to 

offer counselling 
services, when our 
new social worker, 

Bryony Cooke, comes on board. She has expertise in 
mental health, oncology, palliative care, rural relief, 

and family therapy. We will provide more details in 
the newsletter next year. 

 

Over the Christmas break, the OP Shop will be 
closing just before Christmas (see times page 6), and 

remain closed for a few weeks after. This is so that 
our dedicated group of volunteers can take a well-
deserved break.  We will soon be having our end of 

year "get together" to thank all our volunteers for 
their commitment over what has been a most unusu-
al year. 

 

Once again we thank all community members for 

their support of our organisation, and hope next year 
that those who need counselling service or support 
will ring Bryony and make 

an appointment when she 
starts at the end of January 
2021. 
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Please follow all ‘Corona Virus’ rules 

during your daily activities and  

practice social distancing.  

Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2020 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  

A Joyous Christmas to all, and a safe, healthy New Year. 
 

6 December 2020 Christmas Party Hovel Tree Inn: 5.30pm; Contact: Vickie Priscina 0428 406060. 

18 January 2021 planning meeting 7.00pm, Jindera Hotel. 

10 February 2021 AGM and Eucharist - St Paul’s 10.00am.  
 
 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480   Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

Friendship in Action  
    A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth through caring and personal relationships.  
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OP SHOP NEWS 
Providing a safety net of kindness, consideration, and support for those in our local community in need. 

Once again the Op Shop is getting ready for the 
Christmas rush as many people are anxious to buy some 

good clothes and other goods before Christmas. 

Due to some very large donations coming into the 
shop recently, the shop is now well stocked with ladies 
clothing, and has everything from smart day wear to 
evening and after five wear.  The men haven’t been ne-
glected with some very fashionable shorts and shirts 
available.  There is a selection of stylish men’s and 
women’s leisure wear that will certainly be handy for 

wearing around the pool and barbie on hot afternoons.   

A table with Christmas gifts for you to select from 
will be out on display in the next couple of weeks.  This 
display will consist of some very tasteful bric-a-brac, 
some jewellery, and other bits and pieces. Remember, if 
you can’t find what you are looking for, then please ask 
the staff, as, often, there is not enough room in the shop 

to display everything.      

The raffle of a Christmas Hamper is still running so 
please support the local community by donating a few 
dollars to the raffle.  The hamper is a big one this year, 
so come into the shop and have a look. The raffle will 

be drawn on the 17th December, just in time to add to 
the Christmas cheer.  

The next $5.00 bag clothing sale will start  

on the 8th December, for one week only.   
This is the last sale before Christmas, so don’t miss  
this opportunity (Op Shop holiday open times below). 

  

All the staff at the Op Shop would like to thank eve-
ryone who has come into the shop over the past twelve 
months.  All shoppers have been so helpful in support-
ing the rules of Covid-19 and making these circumstanc-
es more workable. 

 

All the Op Shop staff would like to wish everyone in 
our wonderful Jindera community and surrounding are-
as, a very Happy Christmas, and may 2021 be the be-
ginning of getting us all back to normal.  

Rural CareLink Op Shop 
Staff having a Christmas break   

The Jindera Op Shop will be closed from  
4.00 pm Tuesday, 22nd December, 2020 

opening again at 10.00 am on the 12th January, 2021. 
 

If you have donations can you please wait until the shop opens again in  
January, 2021 as you can’t leave donations outside the shop.  

Unfortunately they will go to land fill if this happens. 
 

If you are desperately needing to donate anything due to an  
emergency situation over this period, then please ring: 

 

  Colleen Lord (Op Shop Coordinator) on, 0429 960 616 
and she will organise a place for you to leave your donation.  

 

Many thanks. 
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OP SHOP  
SPECIALS 

14ct gold rimmed dinner plates $25 

the lot 

Assorted sizes of Christmas boxes various prices 

Huge assortment of books priced from $1  

Dressy pink blouse size 12 $5  

pearl necklace $5  

Christmas tree $15 

Boxed clown porcelain doll $15 
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NEEDS YOUR HELP 
 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR A NEW  
COMMUNITY MINDED EDITOR  

The current editor/coordinator will soon be stepping down from this volunteer position.  

This is a great opportunity for someone who has the Jindera community at heart and wants to  

further community spirit by informing people about what’s happening in our neighbourhood. 
 

Ideally you would have or be able to attain the following:  
• familiar with Microsoft Publisher or similar software & the production of multi-page newsletters 

• liaise with local clubs and community groups regarding news items 

• liaise with customers by helping with and quoting for advertising space 
• assist in sourcing and editing local stories for inclusion 

• make decisions regarding the inclusion of ads, news items and photos for publication 

• work with the volunteer assistant editor/compiler 

• produce a monthly billing sheet for the Rural Care Link Treasurer 
 

The Jindera News is published at the end of each month and the final production is printed by a local printer. 
There are 11 editions each year as there is no January edition. 
 

This volunteer role of editor/coordinator works under the auspices of Rural Care Link and requires you to 
be a volunteer member of the Rural Care Link management committee.  
 

If you have been wanting to get involved in the community and this style of volunteer community service is 

something you feel you could do, please contact the editor to discuss the role, at:    

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au  

2020 turned out to be an entirely different year to 
2019 when we were able to celebrate 80 years of 
Red Cross. 

Blumes Fashions had to be cancelled in Novem-

ber, but hopefully we will be able to have our next 
one in March, 2021. 

 

A kind friend gave us colourful knitted teddy 

bears which were handed to our Zone representa-
tive, Valmai Ryan.  She distributed them to refugee 
children in Albury. 

 

News from the National Body 
 

Special citations from the NSW Government are 

being handed out to more than 600 Red Cross staff 

and volunteers for their tireless work during last 

summer’s bushfires. 
 

The NSW Bushfire Emergency Citation was an-

nounced by the NSW Government to thank thou-
sands of people who both fought the fires, and sup-
ported communities behind the scenes. 

The citations are be-
ing awarded to 636 

Red Cross volunteers 
and staff, with 
presentation ceremo-

nies being held in 13 
locations over the next three weeks. 

Poppy Brown, Australian Red Cross NSW & 

ACT Director, who has been in the NSW South 
Coast this week to present certificates and letters 
from the NSW Premier, said: 

“These citations recognise the incredible and tire-
less work of our local staff and volunteers, including 
those who continued to help their communities 

when their own homes were affected during last 
summer’s bushfires.” 

All members of the Jindera 

Red Cross and surrounding areas 
are proud to be members of the 
Red Cross and wish you all a 

Blessed Christmas and a Happy 

and Healthy New Year. 

Jindera Red Cross 

http://membership.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jrdiyhiy-kdkuldkiw-o/
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Jindera Rural Fire Brigade 
OK so this week summer arrived.  There is a lot of 

fuel around after generous Winter and Spring but the 
bad news is that this is drying out rapidly and the real 
risk of fire is back with us.  

So, boring I know, but another reminder to clean up 
guttering, brush and leaf litter as well as combustible 
materials close to your house - if you haven't done so 
already...  and please make sure that you have clear ac-
cess for fire trucks where driveways may be overgrown. 

 

Pre-Season Dinner: Friday 6th November 
Another excellent night with famine being held at 

bay with magnificent roast pork, lamb, turkey and veg, 
accompanied by good company and enough sweets to 
have fed the village.   

And yes, Covid safe practises were maintained.  

Captain's Tour - Saturday 21 November 
The old timers tell us that this year was the biggest 

yet with brigades from Jindera, Table Top, Lavington, 
Gerogery, Walla Walla, Thurgoona, Bungowanna, 
Splitters Creek and Glenellen.  At 30, I lost count of the 
number of trucks and support vehicles in the convoy.  

The serious business of the Captain's tour involves 
the opportunity for drivers to gain experience on chal-
lenging terrain and for brigades to familiarise with fire 
trails and arrange any maintenance necessary in prepa-
ration for the season.   

And all this was done. Great job!   
Yada yada yada.  
For most of us though, this is just a great morning 

seeing areas we wouldn't normally get a chance to go to, 
enjoying each other's company and mixing with other 
Brigades.   Our tour started at Splitters Creek and 
wound through the bushland at the back of West Albu-
ry, over the trails of Nail Can Hill and finishing at Jel-
bart Road via the spectacular scenery of Bates Trail 
through Jindera Heights.   

The attached photos will give those of you who were 
unable to be with us an idea of the spectacular day.  
(With thanks to Ian Edgar.) 

 

Team Effort 
Splitters Creek Deputy Captain led the early going, 

Lavington Captain the middle ground & our leader final 
stages - through the spectacular Jindera Heights.   

Nafa shared the Captain's kitchen with le grand fro-
mage, the Councillor & skipper in training: Brent.   

Personal experience was enriched by the Councillor's 
dissertation on the difference between a daisy & St 
John's Wart (look for the perforated leaf) & Brent's 
training for early promotion ("cut your PB by 2 minutes 
son").    

 

Works 
Preparations are underway for another section of 

concreting to be completed at the rear of the station 
over the next one or two months. ...... 

.... and as part of the Development Application with 
Council, residents of Urana Street near the Station can 
expect to be invited to comment on the electronic sign 
planned for ASAP.  We confidently expect enthusiastic 
endorsement for this much needed community tool. 

 

Knees 
The Captain's Tour was the Bees Knees and by the 

time you are reading this the Captain will have two new 
knees to get used to.  Sadly this may well mean that 
fridges, washing machines and other appliances face 
their imminent demise with his ... perhaps ... resulting 
retirement. 

Quick recovery Kev.  
  

Be well and safe over the festive season  
and summer 
Cheers 
Nafa  
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              Exciting  News !!!          Community Gardening 
 

                                    Are you keen to share your ideas  

                                                            to help make a  

                                                  Creative Community Gardening project 

                                                            happen with a social and friendly environment. 
 

Everyone's views will be helpful. 
 

Call Eileen on 0400 023290  

for a Garden chat over Coffee  

 

 
 

This program is funded by Rural Care Link and the only cost to the  

participant is a $5.00 donation  

Starting late January 2021  

Jindera Rural Care Link invite you to join their  

Specially Designed Cancer Exercise Program  

 lead by  
Professional Exercise Instructor  

Shannon Pigeon  
at  

Lonedog Health & Performance Centre,  

115 Catherine Crescent, Thurgoona. 
  

Research has shown that exercise is essential in strengthening  

the immune system and helping control depression and anxiety.  

Book now for your Initial assessments or to get further information  

Please phone Colleen Lord 0429960616.  
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JINDERA OUTDOOR GROUP FITNESS $26 
 

Anyone Can Join, Kids Welcome, Programs Always Different Can Be Modified To Suit Your Needs,  

Monday Tuesday, Wednesday 9.45am 
 

PERSONAL TRAINING 
 

 One On One, Or 2 On 1 Training Is Available,  
 

Ring To Arrange A FREE Consultation. 

 

WATER AEROBICS $10 

Tuesday And Thursday 6.30pm Jindera Pool 
 

CALL Allana on 0419 332314  
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JINDERA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 Contemporary  Quality Learning with  that country feel! 

 

                               Principal: Emma Andrews | Assistant Principals : Des Knight & Michelle Parker 
phone: 60263280    email: jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    website: www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

SUNSHINE DAY 
 

 

On Friday 20th November the students dressed in 

yellow to help raise money and awareness for the 

Albury Reginal Cancer Centre Trust Fund. This is a 

time when it’s more important than ever to  support 

people impacted by cancer.  

The students and staff raised $250. 

RUGBY & LEAGUE GALA DAY  

 

30 Year three and four students joined students from many 

other local schools at Jelbart Park to participate in a Covid 

safe, round robin competition day. Our boys played 5 short-

ened games of rugby against other school teams and our 

girls play 5 games of league tag against their peers.  

SPORT AWARDS  

 
Congratulations to all our students who received  

their ribbons and certificates for the Swimming,  

Athletics and Cross Country carnival held through-

out the year.  

 

 

 

Heidi, Ella and Tom had a clean sweep winning the 

age champion honours for swimming, cross country 

and   athletics.  

 

  Amazing effort. Well done!  
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St John’s Lutheran Primary School 
154 Adams Street, Jindera 2642 

Phone: (02) 6026 3220  Fax: (02) 6026 3289 

Email: admin@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Web: www.stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Brad Moss 

NAIDOC WEEK 
 

St John’s had a special visitor during NAIDOC Week,        
Dr Michelle Evans.   
 

Students enjoyed listening to a Dreamtime story and 
learnt about the importance of acknowledgement; that 
we are party of Wiradjuri country and that there are 250 
different languages in the Aboriginal and Torres Strait   
Islander culture. 

 

 

This year, our excursions have been almost 
non-existent with the restrictions in place.   
 
Due to our Year 6 missing out on so much, 
the class celebrated a day at the Great   
Aussie Holiday Park, as a small token of  
appreciation from staff for being such an  
awesome class.  

Cross Country!  
  

We have had to adapt and change many of our sporting events in 2020. 
Thankfully, we held a very successful and different carnival at St John's for an 
In-School 2020 Cross Country! A very exciting change was to be running in 
our neighbouring paddock. A huge thank you to our neighbour Farmer Rob, 
who helped mow and rake a looping track for us to run on. A fantastic         
surprise was jumping and overcoming the obstacle of climbing the fence back 
to our oval! St John's students loved the challenge of climbing with haybales 
and foam mats to jump over the fence.  A great day for all involved. 
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Billabong Accounting and 

Bookkeeping 
 

All Taxation and Accounting Needs at a Reasonable Price 

 

If office is unattended – Please call Heather on 0447927722 or email  

billabongbooks2050@gmail.com 

Tax Returns – starting at $66 
 

Tax Planning 

Bookkeeping 

BAS 

Financial Statements and Depreciation 

Liaison with the ATO and other Government Departments 

Cash Flow Budgeting  

Business Setup, Structure Advice, Analysis and Coaching 

Business Software Setup 

Self-Managed Superannuation Funds 

Finance Applications 

Centrelink Assistance 

Grant and Subsidy Applications  

Not-for-Profits (set-up and compliance) 
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Jindera CWA final meeting for 2020 was held on 4th 
November, our Treasurer, Heather Collis, who is in-
volved with several clubs, resigned as Treasurer, but will 
remain as Ag/Environment Officer. 

It was moved Denice Murphy be appointed Treasur-

er for 2020/21.   Carried. 
We welcome three new members who have joined 

our branch, Audrey King, Carol Laidlaw and Maryan 
Jenkins.     

School Awards – A donation to the three Jindera 
Schools and Jindera Pre-school has been sent for a book 
prize to students and purchase of a book for the pre-
school children.   Due to the Corona Virus, there will be 
no open presentation this year.   We congratulate the 
recipients.  

Jindera CWA members, Virginia Morey and Narell 
Tassell have been very busy during the Corona shut-
down, making quilts, rugs and shopping bags from do-
nated fabric and wool, which Margaret McMaster re-
ceived when a shop closed down.    These items have 
been donated to the Hilltop Cancer Centre to sell, all 
profits going to the Centre.   Thankyou Virginia, Narell 
and Margaret for your wonderful contribution. 

At our meeting we held a minutes silence for Re-
membrance Day, Mary Fielder placed Red Poppies 
from her garden at the Jindera Cenotaph. 

To celebrate the Christmas Season, Cultural Officer, 

Margaret McMaster has organised a 
Christmas luncheon at the Kinross Ho-
tel, Thurgoona on 2nd December.    

This is the last newsletter for 2020, we 
wish everyone a Joyous and Safe Christ-
mas and many Blessings for 2021.  
 

Yours in CWA friendship and fellowship. 
Bev. Blair.  

President.  

Jindera CWA News 

Displaying CWA Remembrance Day Wreath is  

(L-R) Carol Laidlaw, Denice Murphy, Maryan Jenkins. 

T he opening of 
the season has 
been out of charac-
ter this year – it has 
a l r e a d y  b e e n 

warm… if not HOT!!! Season tickets can be purchased 
at the Council Hub. 
 

Our lifeguards and kiosk staff have been challenged 
not only with managing large numbers of patrons so 
early in the season, but also complying with Covid 19 
restrictions.  

 

Just as all other businesses, Council have adopted 
best practice set out by NSW Health, and it is asked that 
when attending the pool that: 

1. If you are feeling unwell, please stay at home 
2. Use sanitiser provided 
3. Sign in (on sign in sheet at entrance or log attend-

ance via app) 
4. Then pay attendance fee or ensure you are marked 

off if a season ticket holder. 
 

Further to this, the Lifeguards need to keep an eye 

on the number of people who are IN each of the pools 
at any one time (just like a restaurant owner needs to 
keep an eye on the number of people in their restau-
rant). There may be busy times when the Lifeguard may 

need to ask some people to get out of the water to let 
others have a go.  

 

Please respect our Lifeguards, and the additional re-
sponsibilities that they now have, to not only keep us 
safe in the water, but also Covid Safe. 

 

Regardless of Covid restrictions, there have always 
been limits on the number of patrons in the water at any 
one time per Lifeguard on duty. In these situations, the 
Lifeguard may need to turn away people at the gate 
(until another Lifeguard can be sourced). Please respect 
our lifeguards and let them get on with doing their job – 
keeping their eyes on the water. 

 

Watch the notice boards for when Wally Wipeout 
will be visiting our pool in the new year. 

 

Once again, Alana is running Aqua classes on Tues-

day and Thursdays at 6.30pm. Why NOT wait until 
the new year to make a resolution to get fit! We now 
have access with steps AND a lift… so there is NO ex-
cuse! 

 

Ruth Dunn will be starting up the Murrumbidgee 

Health Aqua classes soon, on Wednesday and Friday 

at 3pm. 
 

In closing:  
Our next meeting will be on  

Monday the 7th December, 7.30pm  
at the Pool Meeting room. All welcome. 

Jindera Swimming Pool 
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Open 7 Days 
10am - 4pm

It has been great to see the Victorian border open in 
the last couple of weeks as we have had visitors from the 
south calling in to the museum regularly since. We have 
been very fortunate in NSW not to have been exposed to 
the severe lock-down measures like in Victoria and we 
have been pleased to welcome our southern residents 

who make up a large percentage of our visitation. 

From December, the ‘Tim Fischer Working Ma-

chines Shed’ will be open as part of your visit to the mu-
seum – it is a fabulous collection of tractors, small mo-
tors and pumps. We are thrilled to have a fabulous piece 
from the farm of Peter Moll, a 6 H.P. Austrial engine 
that is set up to pump water. We have been able to 
source several restored tractors from the Schulz collec-
tion to add to the shed and have moved the Moline trac-
tor into the shed also. There are at least 8 small motors 
and pumps and several other pieces from the museum 
collection including a 1914 International portable hop-
per cooled engine No. HF833. We will also have a 1927 
Oldsmobile joining the collection in the near future. En-
thusiasts meet on a Wednesday at the shed and we hope 
to have a regular Sunday afternoon machinery operating 
time soon.  If you have a liking for old machinery, call 
in and take a look; there is always something new hap-

pening at the museum. 

On Sunday 13th December, our Christmas Wreath 
making workshop will again be held. Due to popular 
demand there are two sessions running and these will 
both be in the morning to avoid the hot weather we 
seem to now be getting. Session times are 9.30 and 11 

am and tickets are available on Trybooking. 

In January, each Friday after New Year (8th, 15th, 

22nd & 29th) the museum will be opening for Twilight 

visitation from 6 - 9 pm. Tickets will be $15 and will 
include a glass of wine, beer or soft drink with entry and 
food will be available to purchase. White Line have gra-
ciously offered to provide music on each evening, so this 

will be a great opportunity to relax in the museum’s 
lovely gardens and enjoy the atmosphere of the museum 

in the cool of the evening.  

The museum is a great place to visit, experience the 
world as it was and just take in the ambiance of this 
wonderful piece of our heritage. Bring your holiday visi-
tors to one of the best historical sites in NSW and all 
very close to your own front door. Visitors are amazed 
at the size of the museum and what is contained within 
the site. You may have visited when at school but many 
things have changed and there is a great deal to offer in 

this local attraction. 

The Tea Room will continue to be 
open every Sunday for Devonshire 
Tea, home-baked cakes, slices and 
biscuits and light savoury fare. The 
Tea Room will again be open each 
day from Boxing Day to New Year’s 
Eve. Come and enjoy some fabulous 
home cooking; if you are incorporat-
ing this with a visit to the museum you could enjoy this 

in our garden area in the museum itself. 

This is also the time of year when we like to thank all 
those folk who have supported us through-out this diffi-
cult year. We have been closed for three months and 
with restrictions, visitation is lower than previous years, 
but we have still achieved many great things at the mu-
seum. This is not without the support of a great bunch of 
volunteers who provide help and assistance in so many 
ways. We also thank those of you from the community 
that also support us by bring family and friends to the 
museum. This visitation is essential to our ongoing suc-

cess. 

This year we particularly want to thank Peter Moll 
who has served as President, Curator and door attendant 
at the museum for nearly 40 years; this is seriously dedi-
cated support and the museum is very grateful for the 
years that many like Peter have contributed to the muse-

um. 

Margie Wehner 
President    
Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc.  
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Want to eat better,  
but sick of cooking for yourself? 

   
Better things to do than prepare a meal? 

  
We are happy to assist with any  

dietary requirements 
  

Call us on 0412 706 578 or email 
dotskitchens@gmail.com for full menu  

Live Local Buy Local  

Jindera Cottage Craft Shop 
(situated next to the Jindera Museum)  

                     The shop will be open most Sundays up to Christmas.  
 

Call in and check out our beautiful  

Christmas table centre pieces, decorations, hand made beaded jewellery,  

felted flowers and pictures and much more. 

 

If you can’t make it on a Sunday call Eileen on 0400 424 437  
and we’ll arrange a time to open up for you.  

 

          Wishing you all a merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  

JINDERA  

COTTAGE CRAFT  
SHOP  

mailto:dotskitchens@gmail.com
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 COUNCIL NEWS NOVEMBER 2020 
Highlights from meeting held in Holbrook - November 2020 

COVID-19 restrictions have changed the way Council can 
run its monthly meeting.   

Members of the public were not able to attend the meeting 
in person but the meeting was recorded and available for 

viewing on Council’s website https://bit.ly/35uKFxX    
 

Council will continue to hold the monthly meetings at 
Holbrook Library Complex while COVID restrictions are 

enforced. Residents can bring forward issues to the council 
by providing a written statement, which is distributed to 

councillors and read out prior to the commencement of 
the meeting.  Statements should be provided by 5pm on 

the day preceding the meeting.  
   

Business dealt with at the meeting included: 
 

Council resolved to raise serious concerns with re-
gard to the Glenellen Solar Farm in respect of traffic 

management surrounding of the proposed development.  

Council will submit a planning proposal under an 
accelerated program for the rezoning and minimum lot 
size to facilitate the timely expansion of the Jindera In-
dustrial Estate. This is in response to the number of re-

cent land sales in the estate. 

Council endorsed the Annual Report of Council op-
erations for the twelve month period to 30 June 2020, 
interested residents can read the document on Council’s 

website. 

Council also received an update in relation to the 
operational plan and first quarter budget which revealed 
a cash surplus of $6,402, which represents a worsening 
of $26,034 on the original budget. The result is due to 
Council continuing its response to COVID-19 and addi-
tional legal costs due to a complex Government Infor-

mation (Public Access) Act 2009 application.   

Council received an update report of Council’s re-
sponse to the Coronavirus COVID-19 pandemic and its 
impact on operations including that rent resume on one 

commercial property in Holbrook. 

Council has accepted that the Moorwartha Cemetery 
Management Committee will relinquish management 
of the cemetery, with Council taking over along with 

other cemeteries under Council’s control. 

Council will make application for grant funding un-
der the Fixing Local Roads Program – Round 2: Con-
struction and sealing of 7.32km Brocklesby Balldale 
Road, reconstruction and widening of Gerogery Road 
(4.5km) and Henty Cookardinia Road (6km), totalling 

$6.7M. 

Longford Civil Pty Ltd was appointed to undertake a 

road project which will result in the widening of the 
Giles Creek structure at Lankeys Creek, at a contract 

price of $475,586 + GST. 

Abbot Constructions Pty Ltd was appointed to re-
construct Pioneer Drive between Pech Avenue and Jin-
dera Street, Jindera, at a contract price of $319,036 + 

GST. 

Fuge Earthworks Pty Ltd was appointed to under-
take partial construction of the Gerogery Drainage 

Scheme, at a contract price of $202,190 + GST. 

Received as a matter of urgency, Council resolved to 
submit six applications for funding under Bushfire Lo-
cal Economic Recovery Fund which includes road pro-
jects on Jingellic Road and Yenches Road and construc-
tion of a lookout, car parking and signage at Hanel’s 
Lookout at Woomargama National Park. Council will 
also provide letters of support for applications from the 
community that are consistent with the Community 

Strategic Plan and for ‘not for profit’ projects. 

A second matter of urgency involving the provision 
of General Practitioner Services and Visiting Medical 
Officer Services at Culcairn was tabled. Council will 
undertake discussions with Sarkon Medical Group and 

investigate potential opportunities. 

Council endorsed a proposal to engage with poten-
tial land owners to explore sites for an upgrade to the 

Jindera Waste Water Treatment Facility. 

Finally Council agreed to sell 6,300 sqm Rosler Pa-
rade Henty. Council will also enter into a six month 
option to sell Council owned land on Yankee Crossing 
Road subject to a formal development plan and 

timeframe being agreed to by both parties. 

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for view-

ing at any time on Council’s website. 

Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your 
Council information such as contact information, to 
lodge a customer request, news, events, development 
applications and forms, careers, waste and recycling, 
library and community services, works and projects, 
business and investment, grants, youth, Council meet-
ings agendas and minutes, children services, water and 
waste water, pet registrations, your rates, have your say 

and so much more.  

If you have friends and family visiting go to 
www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan 

your day with lots of suggested tours and activities.  

Cr Heather Wilton     Mayor   greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

https://bit.ly/35uKFxX
http://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
http://www.visitgreaterhume.com.au
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 
 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

129 URANA STREET, JINDERA 

Ph: 02 6026 3400 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

 

Support YOUR  

Local Business 
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Ph: 6025 9260 

MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it or 

fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au  

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Big news for intending golfers – special 4 month full 
playing memberships fees only $50 till the end of 
March, 2021, talk to a member or go to 
www.jinderagolfclub.com or collect a membership form 
from the clubhouse. 
 

Men’s, Ladies and Junior Golf continues every Sunday, 
tee off from 8 to 8.30 for 18 holes, various events. 
 

Vets Golf – 9 holes every Wednesday with   Note Sum-

mer tee off 8am start 
 

6 holes for $6 is on every Wednesday, followed with a 
sumptuous BBQ, played with modified rules so every-
one can be a winner - tee off from 5’ish to 6’ish. 
 

CHOOK/TURKEY RUN – 9 HOLES – played all 
week from Monday, 8am with all games to be complet-
ed by Friday at 7pm. Just $5 gets you into this comp for 
members. 
 

Apologies for the wet condition of the course during Novem-

ber…….what, that was to get your attention, volunteers 

will be required to assist with watering and keeping the 
course clean and looking great for our influx of Christ-
mas holiday golfing visitors.  

Please let Stuart know if you can assist, phone 
0412128979 
 

Results 
Congratulations to our 2 club Pennant Teams, number 
2 pennant team who made it all the way to the MDGA 
Pennant final to be narrowly beaten 3/2, well done to 
all the players who made themselves available for pen-
nant golf you have done the club proud.  Ashley Paech 
was named player of the comp, huge congratulations 
Ashley, well played champ. 
 

The number 2 pennant team comprised Aaron Mel-
bourne, David Briggs, Greg Preston, Greg Allen and 
Graeme Moore.  
 

VETS winner 21st October 3 ball ambrose Mark 
Pearsall, Barry Verbunt, Stu Millar 
r/ups Nev Winter, Frank Shannon and Mark Dickson 
28th October winner John Todd 18, r/up D. Castles 
17c/b, N. Winter 17, S. Duffield 16, D. Singleton 16 
 

Chook run,  
23rd October winner D. Rixon 17, r/up Tom McGrath 
16, balls Ken Jones, 15 D. Klein 15 
30th October winner Alex Clayton 24, r/up Simon 
Cossor 21, balls D. Gray 20, D. Klein 20, T. McGrath 
19, M. Clayton 18, D. Rixon 16, D. Briggs 16, G. Schilg 
16, N. Brand 16 
6th November winner Kathy Barton 22, r/up D. Single-
ton 19c/b, balls M. Clayton 19, D. Goode 19, N. Brand 

18, D. Briggs 18, Judy Styles 18,  
13th November, winner D. Singleton 20, r/up B. Hill 18, 
balls J. Jamieson 17, P. Rolf 16, J. Styles 15 
20th November winner A. Melbourne 17c/b, r/up B. 
Hill 17, balls D. Klein 16, D. Gray 15, D. Singleton 15, 
B. Sheerans 14    NTP  Don  Singleton 12th C. Lavis 18th 

 

Sunday Comp   
25th October winner D. Klein 34, r/up G. Schilg 30c/b, 
balls D. Gray 30, D. Webb 28,  NTP D. Webb 9th 
1st November winner D. Klein 34, r/up G. Schilg 27, 
balls D. Singleton 27 
8th November winner A. Melbourne 38, r/up G. Schilg 

37, balls D. Singleton 31, D. Klein 30 
15th November winner A. Paech 40c/b, r/up D. Single-
ton 40, balls D. Klein 38, D. Gray 37                        
NTP 18th Ron Smithenbecker 16th 

 

6 for 6 at 6 results played Wednesdays at 6 
11th November Winner J. Gray 15, r/up S. Brand 14, 

Balls Elizabeth Heir13 
18th November winner Bruce Hill 18,. 
 

The Golf Course is open every day  

over the Christmas Period and  

VISITORS ARE MOST WELCOME  

Only $10 per player for social golfers 
 

We wish everyone a wonderful Christmas and a safe and 

Happy New Year. 

Hard shot to play when your ball is in the tree,  

Dave wisely elected to take a drop  

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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The course is looking good, a nice chip to the green  

Tough shot just off the 

fairway....  

Thurgoona Men's Shed 
 

Our aim is to provide men in the local community with 
a place to socialise, learn and contribute to the local 
community. We like sitting around having a cuppa and 
a chat as much as we like undertaking hands-on projects 
for local organisations in need. 
 

We produce: 

 Both circular and rectangular garden beds.  

 As well as nesting boxes for squirrel gliders, and 

other native animals.  
 

However, our primary objective is  
men's mental health and well being. 

If you would like more information or would like to get 
involved, contact Rodger on  02 6043 2227 or  

at thurgoonamensshed@gmail.com   
We are always looking to welcome new members. 

 

Tickets for our beautiful playhouse Christmas raffle are 

$2 each, on sale until the Christmas week at Lavington 

Square, Thurgoona Plaza and the Thurgoona Country 
Resort.  

All members of the Men's Shed also have 
tickets to sell.and we have numerous minor prizes.  

Win this kids playhouse for Christmas 
Tickets available from Thurgoona Men’s Shed 

mailto:thurgoonamensshed@gmail.com
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JINDERA ANGLER’S CLUB Inc. 
The club held an open 
comp on the 13th, 14th with 
the weigh-in at the club-
house at 5pm on the Sun-
day. Plenty of fishoes had 

a crack with the yellas and reddies going well at the 
weir, provided you put in some time to find them and 

sift through the little fish. 

The winners were didgets – young gun fisho Harvey 

Davenport won with a good redfin 27.5cm. 

Women – Kylie Shannon with a yellowbelly 45cm 

and a bag of 3 fish. 

Men’s comp – biggest fish went to club professional 
Jason (stonker) Boyd With a yellowbelly of 59cm and 
the biggest bag 4250.5cm and a good redfin of 43cm 
great work, Laz also weighed in some nice yellas and 
redfin. Wayne Polley caught a nice yella under Laz’s 
careful supervision, Trevor Lieschke had a nice redfin, 
Sham had some good yellas and Wade Morey had 2 

good redfin. 

There was 11 doughnuts handed out for the mem-
bers that fished and weren’t successful, Kirsty, Naomi, 
Grub, Chris, Chel, Aaron, Gary, Brett, Fred, Mark and 
Daniel, there was also a report that some one may have 
sent a photo of a flathead in for the weigh-in (apparently 

this was a freshwater variety). It wasn’t excepted!          

One particularly disturbing thing that did occur was 
2 total idiots on a jet ski ambushed Shane while he was 
focusing on casting off his boat deck coming that close 
and spraying the boat that Shane was thrown off his feet 
hitting his head and falling overboard also damaging his 
pilot controller. They went off laughing, I am confident 
if Shane wasn’t swimming for his life these idiots would 
have been sorted out.  This could easily have been a 

tragedy   

Maritime were advised and have been very vigilant 
on Lake Hume, couple of things here, be respectful of 
other boaters at all times and consider purchasing self-

inflating life jackets.   

On a particularly sad note the club would like to of-
fer their sincere condolences to Laz and Zol on the sad 
loss of their mother after a lengthy battle with Demen-

tia. 

The club also extends its deepest sympathy to Carol 
Moretti, Heather and families on the very sad passing of 

daughter and sister Susanne. 
 

Murray Cod season opens on December 1 and the 
club will be holding its final open comp for the year 
from Friday, 4th December commencing from 5pm 
(Boydy) with the weigh-in at the clubhouse at 2pm 

sharp.  

A gourmet 2 course Christmas lunch will follow, 

2019/20 presentations will happen and  

a huge raffle will be held. 

All members current, past and intending and  

family are cordially invited.   
 

South West Anglers Club also are inviting nomina-
tions for committee positions for 2021, applications can 
be sent to Terry Maloney at terrymalo-
ney49@hotmail.com If you value your fishing ideals, 
freedom to camp on reserves, have better access to wa-
ter and camping areas the SWAA needs your assistance 
and yes you can make a difference.  

 

Plan now for February, 2021, SWAA Annual Gen-
eral Meeting on Sunday, 7th February, then on Friday, 
12th February the SWAA interclub comp will be held at 
Buckingbong on the Murrumbidgee River near Nar-
randera, we need lots of Jindera Anglers up there to win 
this prestigious cup (and have a heap of fun)  

 

Then our clubs premier event The DG COMP will 

be held on Friday 26th, 27th and 28th February at the 12 
mile reserve. 

 
Jindera Anglers Club  

wish you all a very  

Happy Christmas and may 

2021 be a lot nicer year with 

lots of big fish biting.  

The doughnut club ... 

… all great fishos who 

choose to release fish  

prior to catch. 

mailto:terrymaloney49@hotmail.com
mailto:terrymaloney49@hotmail.com
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Laszlo apprentice Wayne 

with a nice yella  

Boydy starred with this nice redfin, 

Harvey with 

his redfin  

Leif with his redfin  

Kylie Shannon won the  

ladies best fish with this  

nice yellow belly  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Childrens Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0428 263 318 
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0409 537 452 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………..0411 282 320 
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

Buy local 
this Christmas 
An initiative of Greater Hume Council. 

7:30pm 

7:30pm 


